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Meeting attended by: 
all faculty 

Dr. Azubuike, Professor McClellan, Joshway, Omuson,NK, Nadine, Song and 
Thompson 

Absent from meeting:  

Recorder: Lorna  

Time:  3:00 pm – 5:oo pm 

Location: SOCTE 2017 

Agenda Topics: See 
Below 

People Responsible/Deadline 

#1: (a) Welcome 
address/ Recognize 
new students. 
#2: New Dean (Dean 
Alfred) Effective July 
1st, 2019 

Dr Azubuike welcomed all students. 
 
 
Dean Alfred welcomed all students and wished them a successful school 
year. Thanked everyone for their support. Her office is located in SOS 104. 

#3: Updates: Nursing 
Counselor Update: 
Seniors (4th semester) 
to submit official 
transcript from other 
schools. 

Ms Carla Reynoso, informed students about graduation petition, transfer 
records and transcripts. 
 Her office is located in SOCTE 115, 
Phone # 323-241-5292 
Email: reynosoc@lasc.edu 

#4: Warning Status has 
been removed 
effective August 15, 
2019 

This status will be reflected to the public this month. Update on NCLEX pass 
rate 81.2%. Other update, SOCTE 217 and 130 will be renovated, chem. Lab 
will become Sim-Lab at an estimated cost of 2.5 million dollars 
 

#5: Mastery Testing: 
3rd&4th students are 
still using Kaplan 

Mastery testing has been changed to ATI which is expensive – efforts are 
being made for the college to pay from grant written, $100 K of $240 K 
awarded. 
2nd going to 3rd and 1st going to second will cost a total of $60 K . 
 

#6: Equipment and 
supplies in the skills lab 
($2.5M) Use wisely. 
New chairs in the 
classroom. 

Another shipment of beds and other equipment will be coming for the Sim-
Lab. 
Please utilize the equipment in the skills lab for your learning purposes. 



#7:Skills lab hours & 
Coverage: 
Tuesday/Wednesday 
9-5pm by Ms Isibor & 
Monday/Thursday 
by Ms Nadine 

Please utilize the skills lab, faculty are qualified to assist with your 
needs. 

#8: Health Records, 
Flu season is open 

Health records are a mandatory request of the hospital 4 weeks 
prior to the start of the clinical rotation. Get your flu shots as soon 
as they are available. 

#9: Expect email 
from Aracely this 
week for health 
records for 2nd -8 
weeks (Centinela) 

This is specifically addressed to students going to Centinela 
Hospital. 

#10: Nursing 
students should 
obtain the general 
students ID badge 
with bar code from 
SSB Room 204. 

All students must obtain a school ID badge wearing your blue scrub 
uniform. 

#11: Accreditation:  The program is off warning status and the new curriculum has been 
approved, effective fall 2019 which is now in use, starting with 
Professor Joshway.  

#12: NCLEX-RN Pass 
Rate: Overall 2018-
2019: 81.2% 

All students must prepare to take the NCLEX-RN and pass first time. 

#13 Cheating!!! Must 
stop.  

Cheating must stop, there are severe consequences. Students are 
encouraged to utilize the available resources and form study 
groups. 

#14: Second 8 weeks 
registrations?? 

If you experience difficulty registering second 8 weeks, faculty will 
email to Ms Carpenter to get an override. 

#15: Curriculim 
Meeting10/14 @ 
4:30pm SOCTE 222 

Class Reps should be in attendance and are encouraged to bring 
suggestions and recommendations from their cohort. 

#16; Updates for 4th 
Semester students- 
U-World 

Dr Azubuike is looking into the purchase of U-World for senior 
students in preparation for NCLEX 

#17: Fundamentas to 
meet with Russellie 
from ATI on 9/17 at 
9amfor ATI usage. 

Rozlee from ATI to visit. 

Seniors to attend 
BRN Hearing  

BRN Hearing to be held 11/13 at Riverside. 



 

 

 

 


